BERGEN MUNICIPAL EMPLOYEE BENEFITS FUND

OPEN MEETING MINUTES: DECEMBER 20, 2019
CONFERENCE CALL/PERMA
11:00 AM

Meeting called to order by Chairman Gregory Hart.  The Open Public Meeting Notice was read into the record.  

ROLL CALL OF 2019 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE:
	Chairperson
	
	

	Gregory Hart 
	Borough of Franklin Lakes
	Present

	Secretary
	
	

	Richard Kunze
	Borough of Oakland
	Present

	Executive Committee
	Members
	

	Hugo Poli
	Village of Ridgefield Park
	Absent

	Joseph Catenaro 
	Fairfield Township 
	Absent

	Gregory Franz
	Borough of Edgewater
	Present 

	Donna Gambutti
	Twp of S. Hackensack
	Present 

	Jerry Giaimis 
	Borough of Saddle River
	Absent

	Alternates
	
	

	Matthew Cavallo 
	Township of Verona
	Present

	Bob Kakoleski 
	Borough of Rutherford
	Present


APPOINTED OFFICIALS PRESENT:

	Executive Director/

Administrator
	PERMA Risk Management Services
	Paul Laracy

Emily Koval

	Attorney
	Huntington Bailey, LLP
	Absent

	Treasurer
	Joseph Iannaconi
	Absent

	Third Party

Administrator
	Aetna 
	Absent

	Dental Claims

Administrator
	Delta Dental of NJ, Inc.
	Absent


	Auditor
	Lerch, Vinci & Higgins
	Absent

	Actuary
	John Vataha
	Absent

	Independent Consultant
	LaMendola Associates
	Clark LaMendola

	Benefits Consultant
	Conner Strong
	Jozsef Pfeiffer 

	RX Administrator
	Express Scripts
	Absent

	Wellness Coordinator
	Diane McLean
	Absent


OTHERS PRESENT:

Matt McArow, RMC

EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS REPORT
Chair Hart thanks everyone for joining the call.  He said the strategic planning committee met and discussed the possibility of additional entities from the MetroHIF study group.  He said the full executive committee should review for 1/1/20 approval. 
METROPOLITAN HIF STATUS 

Executive Director said at our last meeting, membership for the City of Orange was approved, however they have deferred their decision to join until the spring.  He said once they are ready to move, we will obtain updated claims experience, re-quote, and re-submit to both the executive committee and the entity.  
Executive Director said we also discussed the possibility that some entities from the study group could join the Fund just for its favorable Medicare Advantage rates. He said Irvington (273 retirees) and East Orange (95 retirees) have been underwritten by Aetna using their own demographics but with discounts due to HIF-wide economy of scale. He said Irvington seeks to join BMED on 2/1/2020 and East Orange on 1/1/2020.  These decisions were made since our last meeting. He said unlike the other members they will not have surplus. We have also provided favorable pricing to Belleville (270 retirees) but they have not yet acted on the concept.  
Executive Director said the expansion of enrollment in Medicare Advantage strengthens the ability of BMED and the MRHIF coalition to negotiate cost effective rates and, as such, this expansion in membership is recommended. In the future, these entities may still decide to form a separate fund within the MRHIF family. 
MOTION TO APPROVE RESOLUTION 33-19 AUTHORIZING NEW MEMBERSHIP FOR IRVINGTON AND EAST ORANGE:


Motion:
Commissioner Franz



Second:
Commissioner Kunze



Vote:

6 Ayes, 0 Nays

MOTION TO ADJOURN:



Motion:
Commissioner Gambutti



Second:
Commissioner Franz



Vote:

All in Favor

1

